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General Membership Meeting 

 
Tuesday, January 3,  2006, 1900 

 
     Cocoa Civic Center 

 
430 Delannoy Ave., Cocoa Village 

 
There will be a presentation by our members, P/Lt/C 

Mike Stone, P, Lt Denise Stone, P, Lt Duane McConkey, 
P, and Lt Marcia McConkey, P.  They will share their 
pictures and tales of adventures of the boat excursion 

taken down the St. Johns River last year.  We are look-
ing forward to hearing the stories and seeing the pic-

tures of their trip. 
 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!! 
 

Best wishes to all for a prosperous new year.  Achieve your prosperous new year by 
purchasing a “reverse drawing” ticket in support of the CBPS FUNDRAISER!! 
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AT THE HELM 
Commander John Mulkey, P   

 

 
 

It’s January, 2006 and my turn at the helm is almost over.  This has been a busy and 
exciting year for me.  I tried to make myself available for committee meetings, Dis-
trict 23 meetings, educational classes, and Boat Smart classes.  In short, to fulfill my 
duties as commander.  Of course, you can’t be everywhere every time and when I 
couldn’t  make an event, one of the other Bridge officers would step in for me and 
take care of business.  As I said at the December meeting, I have been fortunate to 
have such an outstanding Bridge to work with. 

The new Bridge will face many of the same challenges and opportunities that faced 
this year’s Bridge.  Please show them the same support that you have shown us.  On 
that note, have you bought your Reverse Raffle Ticket yet?  If not, Please contact 
Johnny or Ann McCandless.  They would be happy to sell you one!  The majority of 
our dues goes to the National and District.  Your Squadron cannot operate on dues 
money alone. 

I am happy to report the CBPS is in great shape.  We are growing and have many ac-
tive members helping behind the scenes.  Our Committee Chairs have done an out-
standing job of carrying out the plans that were made early in 2005.  Our “Soundings” 
editors have done a wonderful job of keeping our members informed.  Many of the 
events we have require pre-payment for caterers, entertainment, or facilities.  Since 
we must pay these expenses in advance, we may not be able to give you a refund if 
you are unable to attend an event. 

Don’t forget the USPS National Meeting that will be held at the Rosen Center in Or-
land, January 4-8, 2006.  There will be a series of very informative meetings and 
seminars that relate to Power Squadron activities. 

On January 22, 2006, we will have our Fundraiser/Silent Auction at the Cocoa Civic 
Center, 1500-1700 hours. 

Oh, I almost forgot..  On February 19, 2006, a little something called “The Change of 
Watch: (COW) will take place at the Holiday Inn in Cocoa Beach.  At this annual 
event the new Bridge will be installed.  After that, Merri and I may have the time to 
actually put the boat in the water and use it! 

Best wishes for a happy, prosperous and safe New Year! 

 

THE BRIDGE OFFICERS  
Commander 
Cdr. John Mulkey, P 
633-0094 
J_mulkey@bellsouth.net 
Executive Officer                                                        
Lt/C Sandy Schoonmaker, SN 
453-8130 
schoon67@netzero.net 
Administrative  Officer 
Lt/C Ann McCandless, S 
253-6243 
mccan@vol.com 
Squadron Educational Officer  
P/D/C Fred Adame, SN 
635-9455                                  
fredadame@mac.com 
Secretary 
Lt/C J P Longway III, S 
449-9037 
jpl3x@yahoo.com 
Treasurer 
Lt/C Richard Schoonmaker, SN           
453-8130 
schoon67@netzero.net 

       The Soundings 
Editor    
Lt. Donna Longway, S 
449-9037 
boosterx2002@yahoo.com 
Advertising Sales 
P/C Duane Balkema, AP 
452-5892 
balkemam@bellsouth.net 
Chairman, Distribution 
Lt. Randy Johnson, P 
783-2552 
LJohnson22@cfl.rr.com 
Mailing Committee:  
Lt. Pam Johnson, P  
Joe Auchter, AP 
Photographer 
Lt. Trent S. Milliken, P 

  

SOUNDINGS DEADLINE: SOUNDINGS DEADLINE:   

THE 10TH OF EACH THE 10TH OF EACH 
MONTH MONTH   

We welcome comments,   
boating stories and any  

   articles of interest  you’d 
like to submit... 
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SEO REPORT 
P/D/C Fred Adame, SN 
  
 

Your Educational Department continues to be busy. Among our member courses, the Advanced Piloting final exam was 
held on 8 December and Seamanship is now underway on Wednesdays taught by P/C Sam Greenwood, SN, in the Cocoa Library. 
We plan for a Piloting course to follow Seamanship. The Weather Course is scheduled to begin on Thursday, 5 January, at the 
classroom in Wuesthoff Hospital.  Lt/C Rick Schoonmaker, SN, will be the Weather instructor. 
 

Regarding our boating courses, Lt Pete Schmidt, P, reports that the final tabulation for the fall Boat Smart course shows 
21 registered and all 21 passing the exam. That’s a great result. It means we didn’t loose one student, a tribute to the good job done 
by Pete and his crew of instructors and proctors. In 2006 we plan to present the four-week course twice, starting 15 March and 6 
September, at Cape Canaveral Hospital. In addition, we plan a one-day course, to be held in conjunction with Safe Boating Week, 
on 20 May. Location and arrangements for this course are not yet finalized. 
  
 Did you know our charting partner, Maptech, is providing free downloads of digital raster charts to USPS members?  They 
include the entire library of NOAA charts and are the latest available edition of each chart with current corrections. These charts 
will work with the Maptech Digital Chart CDs provided with our Boating, Piloting, and Advanced Piloting Courses.  They also 
work with virtually every navigation software program on the market. All you need to do is visit the Educational Page on the USPS 
Member Site and select the Free Chart download button. 
 
 As an additional bonus, both Maptech and McGraw-Hill, have posted on-line discount stores accessible only to USPS mem-
bers. Maptech gives you a 20% discount at checkout for any of their products.  Use a credit card and it will be shipped directly to 
your address. McGraw-Hill provides a 35% discount price listed for a wide selection of marine titles.  Use your credit card for di-
rect shipment. These are discounts not available to the public. This is a great place to look for gifts - for others or yourself.  On top 
of these great discounts, every order benefits USPS directly. You can access these stores by selecting the buttons at the top of the 
Educational Department Web Page on the USPS Member Site.  

 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER REPORT: 
Lt/C Sandy Schoonmaker, SN 
 
Happy New Year from the Schoonmakers!   
 
As you read this, Rick and I are up north in the snowy city of Albany, NY.  Along with the heavy coats, boots, ice scraper and sweat 
shirts we have packed the instructor’s books for the Weather Class that Rick will start on January 5.  I have a brief case full of files 
pertaining to my up-coming responsibilities as your Squadron Commander next year.  Is that dedication or what?   
 
At this time I want to thank all you who have agreed to be active as officers and committee chairmen for next year.  The Executive 
Committee elect has been working hard at reaching as many members as possible to fill these positions. 
 
Our next step is to fill the committees with the rest of you.  It would greatly help us if you would review the various committees and 
let us know which ones appeal to your interests and talents.   With 220 members as of this date, it is difficult to contact each of you 
to ask you to serve, so please feel free to volunteer!!  You may call me at 321-453-8130 after January 3rd, or email me at 
schoon67@netzero.com.  
The computer also came with us to NY.  
 
I am very excited about the up-coming Squadron year, especially since there is such a great group of people with whom I will be 
working.  With the successes of the past few years, it will be a challenge to continue to provide you, the member, with the quality of 
educational classes, boating activities, and social activities that you have come to expect.  Please consider joining us in the planning 
stages so you can share the feeling of accomplishment with the completion of each event. 
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Administrative Officer’s Report 
Lt/C Ann McCandless, S 
 
 
The Holiday Dinner Dance was a huge success, thanks to the hard work of Lt Tuck Craven, P, and Betty Craven, S, 
and their committee.  Tuck and Betty, THANK YOU VERY MUCH!! 
 
The Cocoa Beach Power Squadron FUND RAISER DAY will be held Sunday afternoon, 22 January 2006, from 
1500 hours to 1700 hours, (3pm - 5pm) at the Cocoa Civic Center.  We will have food, libations, dessert, coffee, 
50/50 tickets, and LOTS OF FUN.  And an opportunity to take home $1200!!!!  So plan to be there.  Last year, 
Joe Auchter, AP, took home the $1200 grand prize and also one of the $100 cash prizes.  He could be the winner 
again, this year, or the winner could be YOU. 
 
Also, this year, one of the eight cash prizes will go to the member bringing in the most $ donations (tickets).  SO 
far it is a close run between Lt Donna Longway, P and Lt/C Sandy Schoonmake, SN.  Go ladies!! 
 
A Silent Auction will be part of Fund Raiser Day, also.  Lt Marian Sweigart, AP, is working hard, as always, to 
make this a grand success.  Contact her by Monday 16 January 2006 about getting articles to her. 
 
Contact Lt/C Ann McCandless, S, or Lt Johnny McCandless, P, 253-6243 for more information.  And SEE YOU 
THERE, 22 January 2006!!! 

Secretary’s Report 
Lt/C J P Longway III, S 
 
From my perspective, 2005  was a very good year. The year provided many courses, events and activities, that 
were extremely successful as a result of the positive efforts of the many members who planned, led, supported and 
administered same. One of the new year’s membership objectives should be, to focus on achieving a better bal-
ance of our collective courses, activities, and events. In doing so, we should strive to ensure we are providing the 
necessary organizational education, in addition to offering members/non-members with boating & safety skill sets 
and knowledge, and being more visible in the community,  Further, since we are a boating association, we must 
ensure we have boating activities that are responsive to membership desires and represent a mix of both power 
and sailing activities, as well as continuing to hold various landlubber gatherings. And finally, with all that needs 
to be done to keep the “Squadron” functioning properly, we will need all the members of our 209 plus member-
ship to assume a commitment to assist the operation wherever they can best contribute. Thank you in advance for 
your future efforts. 
 
I’d like to personally wish all of you and yours, a very positive new year, and look forward to our association sup-
porting the 2006 Calendar of Events. Additionally, I would like to specifically thank and cite the many members 
who assumed the various positions/responsibilities that make up the Secretary’s operation, and were committed to 
carry out the 2005 Secretary’s charter. They were responsible, flexible and dependable, and oh yes, enjoyable. Se-
riously, “job well done” in the best interest of the Squadron’s membership. 
 
Please note on page 13, the Squadron’s new 2006 Bridge, Board of Directors, and Elected Committees. There are 
still open opportunities within the various operations to serve.   
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Ed & Helen Kydd   

Lloyd McGavin 

John & Merri Mulkey 

Jay & Donna Longway  

Fred & Carmen Adame 

Margit & Arthur Hansen 

Dick & Penny Fille 

Joan Montfort 

Rick & Sandy Schoonmaker 

Larry & Debra Burleson 

George & Genevieve Link 

Marilyn & Bob Flanigan 

Marian Sweigert 

Helen H. Yagerhofer 

Pam & Randy Johnson 

Kay & Jack Wurst 

Sam & Janice Greenwood 

Edward Hradesky  

Les & Evelyn Tribout 

The Silver Tridents 

Richard & Ruth Finn 

Frank & Jane Sebree 

As a Soundings sponsor you help defray 
the cost of publishing and mailing the 

Soundings. 

CARE TO JOIN THEIR RANKS? 
Please send a check earmarked  

“The Soundings” To: 

Lt/C J. P. Longway III, S 

2049 Sykes Creek Dr. 

Merritt Island, FL 32953 

THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS!THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS!  

 

 

 
PLEASE SUPPORT THE BLOOK BANK!!! 

 
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 18TH @ 0915 

FLORIDA’S BLOOD CENTERS, 
956 South US Route 1, 

Rockledge 
Contact Edie Wonnell 

453-7719 
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Chairman P/C Duane L. Balkema, Advanced Pilot 
Well, 2005 was another heavy weather year, which is not the best for boating activities. Yes, we did 
have to scrub a few of planned boating events. However, New Orleans clearly suffered the worst of 
it. Think of the waterways charting possibilities in those waters!  This is a capsule of what I know of 
and how it went. 

Capt. John Lynn on his 35’ Sloop, TUIT, holds top honors for cruises by a squadron member in 
2005, having sailed five weeks and 692 knot miles GPS to and around the Abacos. His presentation 
about the trip to the membership gave us all a feeling of the excitement. Capt. Richard Fille started 
the year owning 2 large Carver Yachts, although now he has one 48’ named Copia at Whitley Bay 
Marina. His big trip was from here, across the Okeechobee Waterway to the west coast of Florida, 
down to Marco Island, then up to Sarasota, and back home over 7 weeks. Capt. Michael Stone on 
Makin Memories, their 36 Sea Ray and Capt. Duane McConkey on Conch Key II, their 39 foot 
Carver made a memorable 3 1/2 week, 525 mile trip up to Jacksonville and then South down the St. 
Johns River.  And there were other trips, some with the "Skippers", and of course the Mates were 
on board helping with all of the activities.  

Locally, our May “Blessing of the fleet” was a lot of fun. I was able to get the Coast Guard to come 
over and join the parade with us. They seemed very happy to participate in our event. Its reassuring 
to see those husky young men who protect us, and note, they all wore PFD’s all of the time. I be-
lieve my 34 Wellcraft, Prime Time, was the only boat to go past the blessing boat twice. No, I was 
not hogging the show, rather, as I lead the Parade past the blessing boat, I then quickly went back, 
tied to and towed Capt. Frank Sebree on his ‘new to him’,  Hurricane deck boat past the blessing 
boat.  He was having a minor problem with his engine. Thanks goes to Pastor Carroll Travis from 
Saint David’s by the Sea Episcopal Church of Cocoa Beach who performed this old custom of 
“Blessing of the fleet”.  Our Melbourne Harbor Cruise and Overnight saw around 10 boats partici-
pate plus some visitors came by auto. The Titusville cruise and July 4th Raft-Up were equally a lot of 
fun. Our committee tried to hook up with Titusville and Banana River Power Squadrons on several 
events, but the Titusville Cruise was the only actual linkup. 

We truly thank all of our members who took the time, energy and expense to get out there on the 
water and participate. Thanks be also, to the Boating Committee. As you would imagine, some 
squadron members bought boats, some sold boats. Al Papas has an interesting new Florida built 
Sloop. I am still totally reoutfitting an older Sea Ray Sedan Bridge 31. The Milners 39’ Sea Ray was 
trapped by the weather. Yes, it did, the hurricanes took out their dock and power source and left the 
Sea Ray out there unconnected out of the water but on the lift in the Indian River West of their 
home. I notice that some of our new members have some fine boats and we want to get them more 
involved in squadron activities. There were quite a few boats that need to be used more to keep 
them in good shape. Well there is always next year!  If I missed anyone’s cruise of note, please 
contact me and we’ll record it. I hope to cruise to the Keys soon, is anyone else interested in such a 
trip? 

2005 Cocoa Beach Power Squadron Boating Activities Wrap-Up 
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CBPS FUNDRAISER AND PARTY!! 

 
SUNDAY, JANUARY 22, 2006, 1500– 1700 hrs. Cocoa Civic Center 

 
SILENT AUCTION: Contact Marian Sweigart, 452-3682 

 
and 

 
2nd ANNUAL Reverse Drawing 

 
GET YOUR TICKETS NOW!!  

$25.00 DONATION TO THE CBPS - 200 TICKETS 
(Cash Prize of $100.to CBPS member collecting the most $ donations!!) 

 
$1,200. GRAND PRIZE 

 
.(Plus $700.00 in OTHER CASH PRIZES.) 

 
On January 22, 2006 , the winning number will be drawn 

(Need NOT be present to win the cash prizes.) 
 

For Information, CONTACT Johnny McCandless, 253-6243 
or 

JoAnn, P  and Lt Gary Monai, P, 321-799-3635 
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D I S T R I C T  2 3  S P R I N G  C O N F E R E N C E :   M A R C H  3 ,  4 ,  5 ,  2 0 0 6  
 HOLIDAY INN AT BAYMEADOWS – JACKSONVILLE    *RESERVATION FORM* 

 
SPECIAL RATES:  Double-occupancy per night - $69.00 / room (fee subject to tax) 

 
Please reserve as follows: Arrival Date______________ Departure Date_________________ # of people________ 
 
NAME_______________________________________________ ADDRESS_____________________________________________________ 
 
CITY______________________________STATE_______ZIP______________PHONE_____________________EMAIL________________ 
 

Reservations are due by February 23, 2006 and will be accepted on a space available basis after that date. 
(Same rate guaranteed for one (1) day before and one (1) day after event) 

 
ALL RESERVATIONS MUST BE ACCOMPANIED BY A FIRST NIGHT’S ROOM DEPOSIT OR GUARANTEED BY A MAJOR 
CREDIT CARD.  HOTEL WILL NOT HOLD RESERVATIONS UNLESS GUARANTEED. 
 
TYPE OF CARD_______________________CARD #________________________________________  EXP. DATE:_________________ 
 

SIGNATURE____________________________DATE___________________ 
 

MAIL RESERVATION TO:        HOLIDAY INN at Baymeadows 
9150 Baymeadows Road,  Jacksonville, FL  32256 

 
PHONE RESERVATIONS:         CALL:  (904) 737-1700  Toll Free:  (800) 828-1191 

Use Special Code:  DPS  (Code Holiday Inn has special rate listed under) 
 

-------------------------------------------------------CUT HERE----------------------------------------------------------- 
 

D I S T R I C T  2 3  S P R I N G  C O N F E R E N C E :   M A R C H  3 ,  4 ,  5 ,  2 0 0 6  
  Meal & Event Reservation Form 

 
Last Name_______________________________________First Name___________________________MI____ Rank______Grade________ 
 
Last Name_______________________________________First Name___________________________MI____Rank_______Grade________  
  
Squadron_______________________________________ Phone_______________________________________Email___________________ 
 
 

Please indicate the number of participants and fees paid for the Meals listed below: 
 
FRIDAY NIGHT: Margaritaville Theme Night w/ Buffett & Buffet:                         #_________@ $30.00 = $________________ 
 
SATURDAY LUNCHEON: Lunch Buffet      #_________@ $16.00 = $________________ 
 
SATURDAY NIGHT BANQUET: Plated Formal dinner: 
Two (2) entrée choices including Salad, Rolls, Vegetables, Rice Pilaf, Coffee/Tea & Dessert.         
                               Chicken Cordon Bleu:                                                          #_________@ $24.00 = $________________ 
  Prime Rib:       #_________@ $28.00 = $________________ 
SUNDAY: “N” CLUB BREAKFAST: Breakfast Buffet                                                          #_________@ $12.00=  $________________                            
  TOTAL ENCLOSED:                   $________________ 
 

Reservations are required in advance for all meals and events must be received by February 23, 2006. 
Make Checks Payable to JSPS – Jacksonville Sail & Power Squadron Activity Fund. 

 
Mail Food Reservations To: 

P/C Calvin Ray, 4350 Ortega Farms Circle, Jacksonville, FL  32210           
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CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS: 

Check the web site and your email for updates! 
    
JANUARY: 
03 - Tuesday,1900, General Membership Meeting, Cocoa Civic Center 
04 - 08, Annual National USPS Meeting, Orlando, FL, @ Rosen Hotel 
05 - Thursday, Weather Course, Wuesthoff Hospital 
11-  Wednesday, 1130, Coco-Nauts’ Meeting, Brevard Museum, Brown Bag ($4.00) 
18– Wednesday,  0915, Blood Bank, Florida Blood Centers, Rte. 1, Rockledge 
22 - Sunday, 1500-1700,  Fundraiser/Silent Auction, Cocoa Civic Center 
24 - Tuesday, 1830-2100, Executive Board Meeting, Merritt Island Library 
28 - Saturday,  Coco-Nauts “Shipwrecked” Party, Stonewood Towers Clubhouse 
FEBRUARY: 
07 - Tuesday, 1900, General Membership Meeting, Cocoa Civic Center 
19 - Sunday, 1600-1900, Change of Watch, Holiday Inn, Cocoa Beach 
28 - Tuesday, 1830-2100, Executive Board Meeting, Merritt Island Library 
MARCH: 
03 - 05, District 23 “Margaritaville” Spring Conference, Holiday Inn, Jacksonville 
15 - Wednesday, Boat Smart Course, Cape Canaveral Hospital 
 

CBPS members are invited to meet and eat each Wednesday at 1130 
at the Cozy Corner Café at 2425 N. Courtenay Pkwy.   Breakfast and 
light lunches are available. 
 
Members are also invited to meet for a casual get together at Mur-
dock’s in Cocoa  
Village on Friday afternoons. 
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COCO-NAUTS’ NEW MEMBER INSTALLATION 
Joan Herrick, Debra Burleson, Maggie Woeber, Ute Lissek &  

Penny Fille 
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Coco-Nauts’ Corner 
Barbara Millner, President 

 
Our speaker at the November 9th meeting at St. David’s by the Sea was Dr. Skip Beeler, mayor of Cocoa 
Beach.  He spoke to us on the topic of ‘What You Should Know about Your Heart’.  His talk was followed 
by a question and answer period. 
 
Once again the Coco-Nauts put on a great Harvest Party.  It was well attended, and the food was out-
standing.  We extend our compliments to the Coco-Nauts for providing so many tasty side dishes to ac-
company the meat trays.  We were delighted to see some of our newest members in attendance.  In fact, 
several of these new members had just taken the last Boat Smart class. The Holiday Basket, put together 
by Marge Balkema, was won by none other than our Soundings editor, Donna Longway! We want to 
thank Rick Schoonmaker and Gene Millner for their help in setting up the tables before the party and to 
the many members who helped us put everything away.  This annual event is one we look forward to, 
and as always, it was a great way to spend the afternoon! 
 
As mentioned in last month’s Soundings, our January 11th brown bag meeting is to be held at 11:30 AM 
at the Brevard Museum (2201 Michigan Avenue, Cocoa).  The cost of the tour is a special rate of $4.00.  
Directions to the museum—from the 520, go north on Clearlake Avenue to Michigan Avenue and turn left.  
(Michigan Avenue is the street that runs east and west on the north side of the BCC campus).  The mu-
seum is about a quarter mile down Michigan Avenue.  It’s on the south side of the street and has a chain 
link fence around it.  It’s the only large building in the neighborhood—except for the fire department. 
 
Plans are well underway for the Coco-Nauts’ Shipwrecked party which is to be held on January 28th at 
Stonewood Condo.  Starting time for this event is six o’clock for cocktail hour which will be followed by 
dinner at seven o’clock.  The dress for this party is to wear what you had on when the ship went down.  
This gives a lot of options from VERY casual to dressy—fancy or funny. Use your imagination!  Cost for 
the party is $5.00 per person, and reservations must be made with our treasurer, Doris Valentine (452-
1835) no later than January 20th. Since this will be catered, we need an accurate head count.  Also, 
parking is a bit of a problem as you might recall from last year.  Please sign up early so we can begin 
making the arrangements for car pooling and parking.  No reservations will be taken after January 20th. 
 
REMINDER:  Coco-Naut dues of $6.00 are due at this time.  Please mail your check to Doris Valentine 
or you may pay them at the next meeting. 
 
 
Coco-Nauts with birthdays in January include: 
11th—Carolyn Bonnett 
21st—Donna Longway 
31st—Sheryle Schaefer 
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT 
P/C Larry Hatfield, SN 
 
In accordance with the BYLAWS OF COCOA BEACH POWER SQUADRON, INC. and those of UNITED STATES 
POWER SQUADRONS, the following members in good standing are nominated as indicated.  All have been interviewed 
and are willing to serve. 
 
In accordance with ARTICLE 11, SECTION 11.1,  candidates for office to be voted upon at the annual meeting may be 
nominated (1) by the Nominating Committee as herein provided or (I2) by petition in writing signed by at least five active 
members in good standing and filed with the Secretary at least 15 days before the date of the election. 
 

BRIDGE 
 

Commander    Lt/C Sandra R. Schoonmaker, SN 
Executive Officer    P/Lt/C Michael A. Stone, P 
Educational Officer   P/D/C Fred P. Adame, SN 
Administrative Officer   Lt/C J. P. Longway, III, S 
Secretary     Lt/C John W. Neve 
Treasurer     Lt. Richard D. Schoonmaker, SN 
Asst. Educational Officer  P/C Samuel Greenwood, SN 
Asst. Secretary    Marilyn Flanigan, P 
Asst. Treasurer    P/Lt/C Robert S. Schaefer, P 
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

The Board of Directors consists of the above Bridge Members plus the following : 
 
Cdr John F. Mulkey, P                        P/C Marion (Bud) Miller, JN 
Lt. Doris Valentine                              1st/Lt Collette (Joan) Montfort, S 
 

ELECTED COMMITTEES 
 

Rules Committee 
         Chairman    P/C George Hess, SN 
          Asst. Chairman                         P/C Marion (Bud) Miller, JN 
          Member 3 yrs.                           P/C John Mulkey, P 
Nominating Committee 
           Chairman    P/C John Mulkey, P 
            Asst. Chairman   Lt Pamela Johnson, P 
            Member 3 yrs.   F/Lt Charles Vilardebo 
Auditing Committee 
             Chairman    P/C Duane Balkema, AP 
            Asst. Chairman                       P/Lt/C Robert Schaefer, P 
            Member 3 yrs.                         Lt Joseph Auchter, AP 
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                                                 Coco-Naut News 

                    The Nominating Committee for the Coco-nauts presents 

                                  the following slate of Officers for 2006: 

                                   President:             Pam Johnson, P 

                                   Vice- President:     Lorraine Pell 

                                   Secretary:            Marion Sweigert, AP 

                                   Treasurer:            Doris Valentine 

                                   Member-At-Large: Barbara Millner, S 

                                   Member-At-Large: Doris Hess 

                                   Member-At-Large: Jane Sebree, P 

NEW MEMBERS 
 

 
Paul Henderson                                                                           William L Bickerstaff 
1075 Carol Ct.                                                                               1999 S. Banana River Blvd., #211 
Merritt Island, FL  32952                                                            Cocoa Beach, FL  32931 
H: 452-8191, W: 867-7969                                                            784-8991                                                       
E-Mail: Paul.G.Henderson@Nasa.gov                                        26’ Sail boat 
32ft. Sail boat “Cygnus” 
Family Memberships: 
Jordan Henderson, 13yrs. 
Katelyn Henderson, 10yrs. 
 
Ute E. Lissek & Siegfried K. Lissek 
2700 Harbortown Dr. 
Merritt Island, FL  32953 
455-1228 
ulissek@wmconnect.com 
Power boat 39’ “Red Red Wine” 
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  D 23 Winter Council Meeting January 21, 2006 
 
Directions:  
 
                Silver Lake Community Church, 34030 Radio Road, Leesburg FL.   
 
                Church is off of Highway 441 in Leesburg.  Coming from south on 441 turn right at Radio  
                Road.  Landmark: Barnhill’s Buffet Restaurant.  From north turn left at Radio Road,   
                Barnhill’s will be on your left at the light.  Proceed down Radio Road until road curves to  
                your left (about a mile), Church is on your right.  Go to www.mapquest.com/directions/   
 
Uniform:  Uniform is “G” (White short-sleeve shirt with black pants/skirt) or other appropriate attire 
Schedule: 
 0830 – 0930     Bridge Meeting 
 0930 – 1025     March 2007 Conference Committee Meeting 
 0930 -  1025     50th Anniversary Committee Meeting 
 0930 -  1025     Workshop - PRO Workshop 
 0930 – 1025     Workshop - MEMBERSHIP Roundtable 
 1030 -  1155     Workshop - Co-Op Charting Training 
 1030 – 1155     Workshop – Working With MAPTECH Chart Navigator 
 1200 – 1300     LUNCH 
 1300 – 1425     Department Meetings and Incoming Officer Training  
 1300 – 1425     P/D/C and P/C Involvement Roundtable 
 1430 – 1530     Council Meeting 
 
LUNCH - $ 10.00 
 
 Menu: Baked Chicken, potatoes, vegetables, fruit salad, brownies, coffee, tea, soft drinks. 
    
               Lunch Reservations - not later than 16 January 2006.  No payments at door. 
 Mail Check to: 
               P/C Robert Baird, AP (Make Checks out to, District 23) 
               2590 Eastland Road 
               Mt. Dora, FL 32757 – 2104 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ __ _ _ _ __ _      _ 

    LUNCH REGISTRATION FORM  (Include $10.00 check) 
 

NAME ___________________________________________SQDN.______ 
 
ADDRESS_________________________________PHONE____________ 
 
CITY/STATE/ZIP _____________________________________________ 
 
E-MAIL ______________                                                     nlbaird@comcast.net   

Send to: P/C Robert Baird, AP, 2590 Eastland Road, Mt. Dora, FL 32757-2104 
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Please support our advertisers ! 

 

    We Finance the Dream! 

 

For information on 
 

BOAT SMART or other introductory 
BOATING COURSES,  

 
Call:   321.452.3682 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPACE AVAILABLE 
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Two miles south of SR520 on S. Banana River Drive . Merritt Island, FL 

     Please Support Our Advertisers! 
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   COMFORT INN & SUITES   
v Standard Rooms,                        

Efficiencies, Suites 
v Wedding Receptions 
v Banquets 
v Private Parties 
v Conferences 

 Phone:  3 2 1 - 7 8 3 - 2 2 2 1 

Vty° `tÜztâå exáàtâÜtÇà  
T ÄxåtÇwxÜ 9 ctÅxÄt _|àÜtá          

VÜxtà|äx YÜxÇv{ tÇw XâÜÉÑxtÇ Vâ|á|Çx 
   

      222  Brevard Avenue                  Closed  Tuesday &  Sunday          
   Cocoa Village, FL 32922            11 :00 t0 3 p.m. for lunch                 
   321- 639- 8349                                 5- 9:30 p.m. for dinne r 

      Fax: 63 9-8355                         www. m arg aux .com 

Please Support Our Advertisers! 

 



 

19 

Please Support Our Advertisers! 

Office, Warehouse or  
 Light Industrial Space For Rent  

In Cape Canaveral 
Contact Tech-Vest  

Ed Hradesky   
                      

 (321)783-7501 or (321)432.4055                
 

THIS SPACE AVAILABLE! 
 

CONTACT DUANE BALKEMA 
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January 
2006 Issue 

    Cocoa Beach Power Squadron 
     PO Box 540651 
     Merritt Island, FL 32954 
 

SOUNDINGS ON THE WEB 
http://cbps.us 

SOUNDINGS DEADLINE 
10TH OF EACH MONTH 

ARTICLES, AND COMMENTS WELCOME. 
SUBMIT TO EDITOR 

 E-MAIL: boosterx2002@yahoo.com 
              or  mail to  
  Lt. Donna Longway, S 
  2049 Sykes Creek Dr. 
            Merritt Island, FL 32953 
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